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July 2023

Dear Faithful Friends,

Thank you all so much for your prayers and support. We are still ministering in Wyoming. We have been able to 
build some cabinets, help with the bathroom remodel, and do some other smaller projects. Melinda has been 
working in the kitchen with the other ladies to provide meals for the workers and has also helped me with the 
cabinet build. It has been a great time for this church. We are planning to wrap this up in a couple more weeks and 
then be on the road again. Please pray that we can finish up here on time.  

We will be heading to Pennsylvania in September to minister in a church there. I will be preaching and teaching. 
Melinda will have an opportunity to be with the ladies. We want to be a blessing to this young pastor. There will be a 
few small maintenance projects we can help with as well. We may be able to work at a camp ministry if the timing 
can be worked out. 

Pastor Gabriel is now in Washington with the church we ministered in there. His wife will be joining him very soon 
now. The Micronesian people are growing under his leadership. The numbers are increasing so we are encouraged 
by this. Many of these folks are religious but not saved, so pray that they will see their need for Christ. This group is 
under the umbrella of one of our supporting churches. The hope is for this to become an indigenous work in the 
next year or so.   

Pastor Ray is still on Pohnpei as they did not send the ship at the end of June as planned. He is anxious to get 
back and check on the church there. Please pray that the government will send the ship soon.  

We have just about wrapped up everything connected to Melinda’s mom’s business affairs. It has been an ordeal in 
some ways. We are so grateful for the prayer support we received from so many of you. The cards, notes, and 
emails have been very much appreciated.  

Prayer Requests:  Health and strength for Pastor Ray and his wife, Mercyda; health and strength for us; safety as 
we travel; opportunities to preach, teach and witness along the way; growth in the Micronesian church in 
Washington and in the Nukuoroan church; safety for Pastor Gabriel’s family as they travel.  

Thank you all for your continued prayer and financial support. Our ministry would not be possible without all of you.

In Christ,
Jack & Melinda


